

## January 2022

Dear King's College Student,

Best wishes as we embark on a new year. As we prepare for another safe campus experience in Spring 2022, King's College will require COVID-19 VACCINATION or submission of an informed consent waiver within one week prior to arrival. If you have already submitted your vaccination card or waiver, you do not have to resubmit UNLESS there has been a change in your vaccination status or you received a booster dose. We will continue to require weekly COVID surveillance testing for all unvaccinated individuals, and random surveillance testing for vaccinated individuals in the spring semester. Students who have tested positive after November 12, 2021 do not need to retest. They must submit a copy of their positive test result via email to **covidtestresults@kings.edu**. COVID surveillance testing will be at the appropriate time after the positive date. The need for quarantine, isolation, and further COVID updates are under review and will be posted as soon as available.

FULLY VACCINATED AND BOOSTER DOSES STUDENTS	Upload your official COVID Vaccine Card at https://kingscollege.studenthealthportal.com.	
UNVACCINATED STUDENTS REQUESTING A WAIVER:	Fill out the online waiver <b>go.kings.edu/studentwaiver</b> or print and sign the waiver <b>www.kings.edu/sites/default/files/student-covid-vaccine-informed-consent-waiver-2021.pdf</b> and submit to <b>studenthealth@kings.edu</b> and follow the detailed requirements listed below.	
PARTIALLY VACCINATED STUDENTS:	Initially fill out the online waiver <b>go.kings.edu/studentwaiver</b> or print and sign the waiver <b>www.kings.edu/sites/default/files/student-covid-vaccine-informed-consent-waiver-2021.pdf</b> and submit to <b>studenthealth@kings.edu</b> and follow the detailed requirements listed below. Once fully vaccinated the testing requirements will no longer apply.	

THE FOLLOWING IS REQUIRED OF ALL STUDENTS:	• You <b>MUST</b> provide to King's proof of a negative COVID-19 test result within 3-5 days prior to your first day on campus. You can check for testing options in your home area such as CVS, Walgreens, Walmart, Rite Aid, or through your medical provider.
ENTRY/RE-ENTRY COVID-19 TESTING	• Mail in or home tests will be accepted but must clearly show the student's name, date of test, and test result.
	• Unless otherwise directed due to early arrival, you should obtain your test and submit the results between January 12 - January 17, 2022. A rapid antigen test or a PCR will be accepted. The test results should be immediately emailed to covidtestresults@kings.edu.
	• If your COVID-19 test result is positive, you should <b>NOT</b> come to campus and must notify <b>reslife@kings.edu</b> , <b>studenthealth@kings.edu</b> , and <b>studentaffairs@kings.edu</b> . We will provide detailed instructions. You should isolate at home prior to your arrival on campus and contact your medical provider if needed.

FOR ALL STUDENTS:	• Failure to submit test results with waiver or vaccination documentation will disqualify you from being on campus for classes or any activity or event.	
RESIDENTS:	Must supply the vaccine information or waiver with reentry testing BEFORE moving in to college owned housing.	
STUDENT-ATHLETES:	Must provide the same before participating in any pre-season activity.	

continued on back



## UNVACCINATED STUDENTS WHO FAIL TO COMPLETE WEEKLY SURVEILLANCE TESTING

- Will violate the student Code of Conduct, Regulation XIII: College Policies, and Regulation VIII: Failure to Follow a Directive Issued by the Student Affairs Office.
- Students who violate the testing requirement will be issued:
  - First Offense a Censure (warning) and monetary fine of \$75.00 to be paid within 15 days.
  - Second offense will result in a student placed on disciplinary probation for one year, a monetary fine of \$125.00 payable within 15 days and hold on the student account.
  - Third offense will result in the student's class schedule being canceled.

Please visit the College's webpage at **www.kings.edu/mykings/covid-19-information** and check your email often for updates. Thank you for doing your part to ensure that we can safely come together on campus in January.

**Megan Casey** Associate Dean of Students for Residence Life **JoAnn G Kosik, MHA, PA-C** *Director, Student Health Services* 

Robert McGonigle
Associate V.P. of Student Affairs
and Dean of Students